
 

NEWSLETTER 
 
 
Message from the CEO 
 
Dear interested parties 
 
We are not currently accepting applications to our Diploma in Business Management Level 7, and we 
do not expect to resume accepting applications. 
 
All previously enrolled students have now graduated. 
 
Earlier this year we held our 2019 graduation ceremony at a local marae (Maori meeting house), for 
the last of our international students. We would like to take this opportunity to congratulate all the 
graduates once again! 
 

 
Duncan Balmer 
Chief Executive Officer 
New Zealand Academic and Learning Institute  
 

 
Our 2019 graduation ceremony. 
 
 



 
Our 2018 graduation ceremony. 
 
 

 
Our 2017 graduation ceremony. 
 


